The Village at Izatys Association, Inc.

Special Board of Directors Meeting

6:00 P.M. 
Wednesday May 25, 2016 
Maple Grove Community Center 

Room 129 

12951 Weaver Lake Road 

Maple Grove, Minnesota 55369

The meeting was called to order by President Michelle Baringer at 6:03 p.m. In attendance were Board Members 
Kim Knickerbocker, Roger Swanson, Michael Anderson, Brent Wessman, Cathy Shuman and Ron Zappa.  Also in attendance was Ad Hoc Committee Member Jim Greenwalt. Not attending was Ad Hoc Committee Member Randy Hoversten.  Representing Zappa Management Group were Tom Baltz, Executive Vice President, and Joan Lewis, Controller.
The purpose of the meeting was to review the curren status of the process for obtaining the inventory of units not currently sold and the option available for Global Vacations to acquire ownership for a number of units. 
Ron Zappa explained the process that is used by Global Vacations is to assign points based, on the RCI points system, to each of the weeks available.  After determining the point values, a listing of units that meet the criteria of Global Vacations was developed.  Consideration was given to the reduction of the maintenance fee of all current owners. 
Tom reviewed how the program would work.  There would be a direct transfer of ownership of the units from SGVI to Global.  Billing would be quarterly, based on 25% of the annual amount. 

It was noted that block ownership would give him 25% of the total voting proxy and is a concern, but is not a great concern as it would be in their best interest to see the Association continue to be viable. 

Association documents were reviewed to assure that any agreement fell within requirements of the CC &R’s. 
Members of the Board agreed that it was time to summarize thoughts. 

1) How do we arrive at a workable maintenance fee? 

2) Can we make it work financially with current owners fees being reduced? 

3) What is the viability of Global Vacations and its ownership? 
4) Dependant on findings, is plan viable? 

5) Check with Causeway regarding their experience with Global. 

6) How do we proceed at this time? 

7) If we don’t do this, what are our options?

A straw vote was taken at this time as to moving forward with the review.  There was a unanimous vote to proceed. 
Tom asked for approval to purchase the additional furnaces for C-15-16-17 and 18 which will need repairs and replacement soon.  
A motion was made by Ron Zappa and seconded by Mike Anderson, to approve replacement of the heating units in C-15, 16, 17 and 18 with currently used high efficiency equipment with the approximate cost of $2,500 each. The motion passed unanimously. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:48 p.m.
PAGE  
1

